Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, November 20, 2003
Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at noon in LEC 12.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Tom Barnett, John Besci, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Mary Hudacheck-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terapane, and Joe Trachtenberg. 

Others present:  Renee Ahmann, Cathie Aust, Ginny Bass, Joe Bowler, Diane Burns, Bates Canon, Anthony Giobannitti, Carol Hallisey, Sandy Harrison, Sharon Hoffman, Annita Hunt, Lou Jourdan, Jim Mackin, Benita Moore, Linda Nash, George Nakos, Michiko Otaki, Judy Plawecki, Kim Robinson, Jane Shaw, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson

Minutes:  Minutes of November 6 were approved by FC.  

Reports:

CAPC: 

· George Nakos – CAPC met Tuesday Nov. 18.  Arts & Sciences, Business, Health Sciences, and Center for Information are deleting several Associate degrees it is mostly a housecleaning effort since the degrees aren’t currently being offered.  Full details can be found on the CAPC website.  The committee also reviewed a new BSIT proposal and it will be on the agenda for a second reading at the next CAPC meeting.  The midterm policy will be discussed at the December 2 meeting.  Some discussion followed.

Faculty Manual Review Subcommittee:  

· Michael Terapane – No news to report.   The committee is working to get as much complete as possible before the end of the semester.
Provost:  

· Sharon Hoffman – Discussed the Provost’s Offices activities since the last meeting.  There are several new programs being proposed and a lot of curriculum activity.  The Criminal Justice and Music Education Program should be on the January Board Agenda.

President:  

· Tom Harden – Updated the committee on his trip to Czech Republic, Hungary, Romania.  The trip was very good and Harden looks forward to working with the eight university officials in the future.  

· Harden explained that the Chancellor is doing a major study to determine the demographics of the state of Georgia therefore the name change of Clayton State has been put on hold.  Discussion followed.

· Construction on the University Center is still underway.  Currently the completion date is listed as late February.  An open house is being planned for late Spring.  Renovations on vacated buildings will be done as funds become available.  Some shifts can be made without funds.  If there are year end funds they may be used for renovations as well.  

· Harden – Clayton State’s current mission needs to be reviewed and updated to reflect new goals.  There is a master plan and the Chancellors demographic study will both help in the creation of the new mission statement.  If Clayton State doesn’t meet the demand other universities will.  The next fifteen years will be exciting for Clayton State.

Old Business:

“Basic Undergraduate Student Responsibilities”

· A motion was made by Trachtenberg, seconded by Arjomand, and FC approved the Basic Undergraduate Student Responsibilities draft of 11/6/03.  The committee was concerned with how to implement.  The policy will be published in the catalog.  The President and Provost both support this document.  The policy will be published on a website that can be linked to online syllabus and other documents as needed.  There is still concern as to enforcement.  .  The Provost Office will send an email regarding the policy.  Discussion followed.

New Business:

Promotion & Tenure

Barnett – Introduced the committee members and took questions from FC.   Details provided in hard copy of minutes.  Discussion will continue at the December 4 meeting.

Agenda for next meeting will include setting the dates and time for next year’s Faculty Council meetings.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30pm.

Submitted:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to the Council

